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NEXT MEET ̧ OCTOBER 8TH 
ED KARPER MEMORIAL FREE-BEE TABLE 

In memory of our dear departed friend, ñOld Smokeyò, weôll be having our 6TH Annual Ed Karper Memorial 
Free-Bee Table at the October Meet.  Once again youôll be able to do a little fall house cleaning and make 
room for your year-end catalog purchases and holiday toy train related gifts from relatives.  Donated items 
for the Freebee Table can be added throughout the Meet as the table will be uncovered at approximately 
6:30 pm at the conclusion of your nominations for next yearôs Officers & Board of Directors.  Come and help 
us celebrate in Edôs Memory.  This is always one Meet that you simply do not want to miss. 
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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

A message from the 
President of AGTTA to its 
membership and all those who 
help keep the hobby of model 
railroading alive.              

ñELECTION TIMEò 

Just what we needed - 
more elections!  We will hold 

nominations for Officers and 

the Board of Directors at the October 8th general 
meeting, and the election will be held at the 
following meeting on November 12, 2015.  So, 

how about considering your availability for an 
Officer or Board Member of the AGTTA?   

The growth and consistent operation of 

our Club relies on the ideas, integrity and 
energy of our Officers and Board Members who 

must guide and work with the membership.  We 
will welcome new ideas and positive attitudes that 
can engender our continuing success.  Please 
consider making yourselves available for 
nomination this coming Thursday, the 8th.  
There are 4 officer positions and 6 Board 

member positions (the responsibilities do NOT 

require knowledge of e-mail servers).   
Prior to the September Meet there had 

been three deaths among our membership, all 

of which we addressed.  We need to look around 
and realize that our Club needs an influx of youth.  
I have a 2 year old grandson who is crazy about 
toy trains and he is absolutely enthralled with the 

The Main -Line  
is published around the first of each month.  The 
Main-Line is the official publication of the All 
Gauge Toy Train Association of San Diego.   

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 

Please mail or e-mail all contributions for 
publication by the 1st of the month to: 

Bill Hohnhorst, Main-Line Editor 
8150 Pasadena Avenue 

La Mesa, CA  91941-6425 
(619) 461-5039         whohnhorst@cox.net 

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

Meets are normally held on the 2nd Thursday of 
each month at the Torrey Pines Christian 
Church, 8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North, La 
Jolla, CA, beginning at 4:30 PM.  Big All-Day 
Saturday Meets are held in June & December. 

AGTTA CLUB WEBSITE 

www.agtta.com  

2015 AGTTA  OFFICERS & DIRECTORS 
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Jim Weatherford (619) 287-8687 
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Ed Jones  619-593-8350 

  bigolddogs@cox.net 
Al Keil (619) 482-8823 

 awkeil@juno.com 
Steve Pierce (858) 571-6238 

 trainyahoo@aol.com 
Ed Samsen (760) 458-4791 
 edoptician@yahoo.com 
Greg Smyth (619) 476-9942 

 gregsmyth@earthlink.net 
Immediate Past President 

Dave Campbell (619) 287-2099 
 tf121pr@gmail.com 

Website Coordinator 
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HOW-TO CLINIC 
How to Solder Effectively 

Part 2 
After yet another excellent Clinic at the May Meet 
Mike Wheeler will be back at the Clinic table at 
this monthôs Meet with another session on the 
proper and effective way to solder.  There is just 
so much to learn about this subject that Mike 
simply canôt cram all of it into one session.  So he 
will return with more tips and insights into this 
very important model train skill.  You donôt want 
to miss this opportunity to learn more about this 
important talent from our own Club Expert.   
Hope to see you there.   

CLINIC START TIME:  5:15 PM 

http://www.agtta.com/
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train operation at the Balboa Park Museum.  I am 
sure that there are many among you who have 
youthful family members AND friends who might 
enjoy regular encounters with toy trains.  We are 
aware there are many facets of the hobby that are 
implicit in model railroading: scenery, action cars 
and accessories, collecting, DCC operation, 
switching problems and basic roundy-round 
operation, plus a lot more. I think that we owe it to 
ourselves to try and make our meetings more than 
a roomful of tables dressed out in collectible 
(untouchable) artifacts.  We need to complement 
what Jim Weatherford and Mike Wheeler have 
been doing for years with their monthly workshops 
by creating some more attractions attuned to the 
hobby in general.  We need a broader base of 
appeal and relevance and I exhort you members to 
think about this and bring your thoughts to a Board 
of Director's Meeting for a discussion and possible 

implementation.  The Board meets on the Tuesday 
prior to our regular Thursday general meeting and 

any AGTTA member is welcome to attend - you 

do NOT have to be an Officer or Board Member. 
      The AGTTA will continue to grow and be 
meaningful in this technological age only if our 
selfless members take the time to make their ideas 
and energies available to the Club.  Please think 
about our impending Club elections and the 
importance of our general future and make an 
effort to share an idea and/or your time. 
       I am off of the soapbox now and I want to 
make all of you aware of another fine member who 
has offered his time to the Club.  Doug Bowen is 
one of our newer members who has been helping 
us set up AND tear down the tables and chairs for 

our meetings, which means he is there about 5 
hours in the general assistance to AGTTA.  Thank 
you Doug. 
      Once again, we congratulate Marshal & 
Cheryl and Richard Thomson for their latest 
contribution towards youth recruitment with their 
offering of a FREE train set that will be raffled off 

at the December Holiday Train Meet (the raffle 

tickets are FREE). They have put together a 

complete and operating train set for that purpose, 
but they could use a trackside building or two. This 
is an 'O' gauge set, so keep that in mind if you 

have a contribution you would like to make. 

      Also, Doug Bowen is looking for an 'O' gauge 

Challenger (858-271-5158) for his new layout. 

      And one more thing and you are done with me 
- this Thursday is "Freebie Table Extravaganza 
Night", so bring all of your swell un-wanted and 
priceless treasures to be given away.  You know 

the drill! - NO freebies until the nominations have 

concluded. 

See you this Thursday, 

Jim Andrews - President AGTTA 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

New Members ï Jim Weatherford is again 
pleased to announce that he received yet another 
new Club membership application in September.  
From San Diego we would like to extend a very 
warm welcome to Bradley Walsh.  He's our latest 
junior member and likes to run Lionel O gauge 
trains.  Welcome aboard Bradley. J 

Membership Total ï Jim reports that our 2015 
Membership total presently totals 144.   

BOARD MEETING REPORT 

The 2015 Board held its eight meeting of the year 
at 6:30 on September 8th at the SDRRM in Balboa 
Park.  Here are the Minutes of the Meeting. 

BOD Attendees:  Jim Andrews, Jon Everett, Alan 
Hamel, Bill Hohnhorst, Ed Jones, Steve Pierce, Ed 
Samsen, Greg Smyth, Ken Steele & Jim 
Weatherford. 

Visitors in Attendance:  Tony Tarantino and Bob 
Wall. 

Items discussed were: 

1. October Meet ï The Ed Karper Memorial 
Free-Bee Table will again be held. 

2. October Meet ï Nominations for the 2016 
Board will be accepted. 

3. November Meet - Voting for the 2016 Board. 

4. Christmas Dinner ï Ken Steele reported he 
was working on this.  He planned to contact 
his POC at the Town & Country and should 
have something to the Board shortly.  He did 
so a couple of days later via e-mail.  (Please 
see the next page for all the details on this 
yearôs Dinner.) 

5. Club Run at SDMRM ï Our modular layout 
Fall Run at the Museum will be from Monday, 
October 13th through the 25th with setup on 
the 12th and take down on the 25th. 

6. 501.c3 ï Further discussion took place 
regarding the requirements of becoming a 
501(c)3 organization.  This effort has and will 
require a lot of effort to be done correctly.  
Once we have the facts and costs nailed 
down the membership will be asked to vote to 
approve the concept before we move forward. 
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7. Club Layout Storage Trailer ï After 
discussion a motion was made and 
unanimously passed to purchase a trailer, 
which will be used to store and transport the 
Club Modular Layout.   The cost is not to 
exceed $2K.  A committee will be named who 
will have the responsibility to find and 
purchase the trailer. 

8. Members Passing ï Greg Smyth said he 
would take responsibility for ensuring 
condolence cards are sent to the families of 
members who pass away.   

9. Radyôs Childrenôs Hospital Layout ï Alan 
Hamel said that he and Richard Thomson will 
be converting the layout over to the 
Halloween theme shortly. 

10. Next Board Meeting ï October 6th - Unless 
otherwise announced there will always be a 
Board Meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of each 
month.  Visitors are always welcome and are 
encouraged to attend. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM. 

AGTTA 2016 BOARD NOMINATIONS 

As Jim mentioned in his Presidentôs 
Message itôs that time of the year when we must 
begin preparing for the coming New Year by 
accepting nominations for and election of our 2016 
Board of Directors.   

We would like to have some new Officers 
and Directors candidates to bring fresh ideas and 
energy regarding events and expansion of the 
membership.  Many of our current outstanding 
BOD members (please see page 2 for a complete 
list of the current 2015 Board Members) are willing 
to run again, but thatôs not to say we donôt 
welcome new blood (figuratively speaking). 

It is not a big time commitment, normally 
just a couple of hours each month.  We certainly 
hope that there are a few of you who are willing to 
devote a little time to sort of PAY BACK for the 
enjoyment you experience by being a member. 

At October Meets in prior years when we 
begin to solicit names to run for the Board there 
seems to be a tendency for some to leave the hall 
or worse yet, to show up after the nomination 
process is over.  WELL, again this year at 6 pm 
when the nomination process begins the doors to 
the hall will be closed.  Those not in the hall and 
participating in the process will not be allowed 
back into the hall until nominations are complete 
AND the ED KARPER FREE-BEE TABLE ñfree for 
allò has been attacked and cleared.  

To refresh your memory on what the Club 
By-Laws state:  ñArticle VIII ï Election and 
Terms of Officers and Directors - Officers and 
Directors shall be elected annually for one 
calendar year by written ballot at the November 
General Meeting.  All Officers and Directors are 
eligible for re-election.  Nominees must be 
current members of AGTTA over the age of 18 
and shall be nominated from the floor at the 
October General Meeting. Installation shall be 
held and the term of the office commence 
January 1.ò 

We encourage you to take a more active 
role in your club and help guide it through the 
coming year. The Board encourages you to step 
forward, get involved, and run for the board.  It 
really doesnôt take that much time.  ñThanks!ò 

CHILD TRAIN SET GIVEAWAY 

Announcing a Child Train Giveaway ï Guys and 
gals, this is just to cool!  Members Marshall 
Carpenter, Cheryl Lyman and Richard 
Thomson have put together an óOô gauge train set 
that they will be giving away at the December 
Holiday All Day Meet.  The set consists of an O 
Gauge Union Pacific GP 38 Diesel engine, 3 
freight cars, a Union Pacific caboose, 12 sections 
of track to build an oval, and a CW 80 transformer.  

Now, for the best part - the tickets are 
ABSOLUTELY FREE!   

Marshall describes how it will work.  At the 
next three monthly AGTTA Meets, any child that 
comes to the Meet can obtain a ticket from 
Marshall. This means that if a child comes to all 
three Meets they can get up to three free tickets.   

He will have tickets available at the test 
track.  All the child has to do is ask for one.  The 
child will be asked to put their name, phone 
number and the date on half the ticket and give it 
to Marshall.  They will keep the other half.  

The winning ticket will be drawn at the 
December 5th Holiday All Day Meet at 2PM.  The 
childôs name will be announced and will be 
presented with the set.  If the child is not in the Hall 
then he will be phoned with the great news.  
Marshall says: ñThis is just a way for some of us 
members to give back to the children.ò  Way cool!   
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 AGTTA CHRISTMAS 

DINNER HAS  FABULOUS 

NEW LOCATION  

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1ST  

IT WONôT BE LONG ï Yes, I know that Fall has 
just begun and the Holidays seem a long way off.  
BUT, with our annual AGTTA Christmas Dinner 
being less than two months away itôs not too early 
to make plans to attend.  This year's event is 
simply going to be another fabulous 
gathering.  Hereôs why that will be true. 

LOCATION - The new location will be the 
Handlery Town & Country Hotel, centrally 
located in Mission Valley.  Our dinner will be held 
in our own private space and parking will be free! 

NO-HOST BAR ï Yes, we will even have our own 
private bar located in our room where you will be 
able to order your favorite libation at your leisure.  

DELICIOUS SIT-DOWN DINNER ï This year we 
have again opted for a sit-down dinner vice a 
buffet.  You will have two choices of delicious 
entrees from which to choose: (1) Chicken Piccata 
or (2) Southwest Grilled Marinated Tri-Tip.  Dinner 
will begin with a delicious salad and conclude with 

a fabulous desert.  Of course rolls & butter, brewed 
coffee, decaffeinated coffee and hot and iced tea 
will be available.   

HOLIDAY RAFFLE - As he does at every 
Christmas Dinner, Bob Wall, the Clubôs Raffle 
Master, will be putting together our BIGGEST 
Raffle of the year.  This raffle only is worth 
venturing out to our Dinner.     

SIGNIFICANT OTHER DRAWING - will of course 
again be held this year. Itôs the Clubôs small way of 
thanking all the ladies for putting up with our Model 
Train hobby, or should I say obsession.  Each of 
the ladies attending will be given a free ticket.  
Then at some point in the evening ten lucky tickets 
will be drawn and each presented with a $25 Gift 
Certificate to various fine shopping establishments.  

COST - $25 Per Person - Yes, weôve been able to 
hold the cost of this yearôs dinner to the same as 
last yearôs - $25!  A fabulous location at a fantastic 
price.  Isnôt that great news? 

RESERVATIONS - The Cutoff Date is Monday, 
November 23th.  That will be here before you 
know it so donôt put off sending in your reservation. 

PAYMENT - Please make your check for the 
number of persons attending X $25, payable to 
AGTTA, and send it to Jon Everett, 13512 Sparren 
Avenue, San Diego, CA 92129-2173. 

SEPTEMBER RAFFLE RESULTS 

 WINNER ITEM DESCRIPTION SOURCE     

Greg Drusch Lionel óOô B&O GP-7 2-Motor Diesel Provided by AGTTA 
Kristian Tristan Lionel óOô Operating Rotating Beacon Provided by AGTTA 
Ken Sadlock IMR óHOô Boxcar Kit Provided by AGTTA 
Caroline Poindexter Lionel óOô Lehigh Valley 2-Bay Hopper Provided by AGTTA 
Richard Thomson Lionel óOô ñI LUV NJò Boxcar Provided by AGTTA 
Greg Drusch AMF óSô American Flyer Lines Caboose Provided by AGTTA 
Bob Shaw AMF óSô American Flyer Lines Boxcar Provided by AGTTA 
Christine Poindexter IMR óHOô Boxcar Kit Provided by AGTTA 
Kristian Tristan Framed Print of Steam Loco on turntable Provided by AGTTA 
Bob Shaw Lionel óOô #19935 Single Dome Tank Car Donated by Ron Decker 
Steve Pierce Mohawk & Malone RR Stock Certificate Donated by Jon Everett 
Gene Mowka Framed Photo of 1907 LaJolla-PB Motor Car Donated by Ed Jones 
Nels Soderberg VHS Video: ñAbove 3751 & Canyonò Donated by Ed Jones 
Bob Shaw Plastic Train Savings Bank Donated by Cheryl Lyman 
Caroline Poindexter K-Line óOô #K5121 Reading Boxcar Donated by Dennis Drake 
Gene Mrowka K-Line óOô #K5428 PRR Tank Car Donated by Dennis Drake 
Nels Soderberg VHS Videos ï Various Donated  
Greg Drusch VHS Videos ï Early TV Shows Donated 

A big ñThank You!ò to all the Great Members who donated to the  
September Raffle 
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CLUB NEWS 

Modular Layout Run at SDMRM ï Our Fall Run 
will be operational from October 13 to the 25.  If 
you would like to help in setup, takedown or run 
your trains on the layout, please contact Al Keil or 
Jim Weatherford.  These runs are always great 
opportunities to get out and meet the parents and 
kids that stop by and admire the layout.  They 
always have questions about our favorite hobby.  
So itôs the perfect time to spread the wealth, as 
they say. 

Club Trailer ï We are looking to buy an enclosed 
trailer in which to store and transport the Clubôs 
Modular Layout.  If you know of one for sale, 
please contact Jim Andrews and let him know. 

FreeBee Table Support ï Donôt forget to bring all 
your unwanted ñgoodiesò to this monthôs Meet to 
add to the FreeBee Table. 

All Gauge Toy Train  
Association of San Diego 

Proudly Presents Its 
6th Annual  

Holiday Open House 
& Toy Train Meet 

Saturday, December 5, 2015 

8 pm ï 3 pm 

FREE PARKING & 
ADMISSION 

TORREY PINES CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North 
La Jolla (San Diego), CA  92037 

 

FOOD AVAILABLE 
Delicious food and beverages will be 

available at the Open House 

ATTENTION SELLERS 
PRE-PAID 6-FOOT TABLES ï ONLY 

$10 EACH 
Tables must be reserved by 6 PM, 

Monday, November 30, 2015 
Thereafter tables, if available, will 

be $15 each 
 

FOR TABLE 
RESERVATIONS CONTACT 

Anthony Tarantino 
 (858) 569-6603 

 

CLUB INFORMATION 
For additional club information 

please visit our website 
www.AGTTA.com   

 

 

Model Railroad 
Swap Meet 

Saturday, October 10, 2015 

7 am ï 11 am 
Cost:  Buyers $2 / Sellers $5 

Sellers must arrive by 6:30 for setup  
Sellers must furnish their own tables 

Coffee & Donuts will be available for purchase 

Location: San Diego Model Railroad Museum 
in Balboa Park Casa del Balboa Building, 
Please us the Museumôs Rear Entrance 

For additional info call Swap Meet 
Coordinator Jim Anderson ï (619) 224-1041 or 

the Museum Office ï (619) 696-0199 

 
 www.sdmrm.org 

 

http://www.agtta.com/
http://www.sdmrm.org/


October, 2015 7 PDF Extended Version AGTTA Main-Line 

Last month's Tech Tip addressed how to 
build a solid state replacement to activate the 153 
Block Signal.  We'll show you how to construct a 
similar device to replace the 145C tract contactor 
that was used as an ON/OFF switch for many 
trackside accessories such as the 252 Crossing 
Gate, 145 Gateman Station, and 151 Semaphore.   

Just like the 153C, the 145C has a spring 
adjustment that is weight sensitive and has to be 
adjusted according to whatever train needs to 
activate an accessory.  A secondary disadvantage 
is the track must be loose for several sections 
before and after the contactor.  This is OK for a 
temporary setup on the floor at Christmas time but 
not for a permanent layout.   

Fortunately, the same function of the 145C 
can be duplicated with a third rail insulated track 
section.  Unfortunately a light car, dirty wheels, or 
dirty track can degrade the transfer of ground from 
the active ground rail to the switched insulated 
track section and the accessory operation will be 
jittery, inconsistent, or the train just slows down 
due to transformer overloading.  There is however 
a simple alternative to the 145C contactor (just like 
the 153C replacement) that will allow the layout 
operator to use the third rail insulated track in 
conjunction with a 12 volt DC relay, a small solid 
state full wave bridge rectifier, and a filtering 
capacitor. 

Automotive relays that are activated by 12 
volts DC will perform the same function of the 
145C contactor since the relay has a set of 
contacts that act just like an ON/OFF switch.   
However, the typical three rail model train runs off 
low voltage alternating current (AC).  Not a 
problem!  We can add a small rectifier in front of 
the relay to convert the AC voltage to DC. 

New DC relays are readily available from 
electronic supply stores or used ones from salvage 
stores.  I have successfully used either a 12 VDC 
or a 24 VDC relay on Lionel layouts.  The signals 
only use less than one ampere of current so you 
can purchase a relay and bridge rectifier 
accordingly.  (I used a 30 amp 12 VDC relay and a 
3 amp rectifier for my contact replacement.  
Overkill, I admit, but that's the kind of person I am.) 

Here's the wiring diagram for replacing the 
145C contactor with a third rail insulated track, a 

DC relay, a filtering capacitor, and a bridge 
rectifier.  The filtering capacitor acts as a signal 
smoother to get rid of relay contact chatter thus 
making the accessory a solid performer. 

 
You will connect the relay and rectifier to 

the insulated track section and the trackside 
accessory with the contact in the N/O (normally 
open) position.  When the train makes contact with 
the insulated third rail, the relay is activated and 
causes the internal contacts to switch, thus turning 
on the accessory.   

The placement of the insulated track 
section is important so the accessory is switched 
at the proper time.  You can use a second 
insulated track section to keep the signal switched 
on longer to emulate prototypical operation.  Just 
connect the wires from the two insulated rails 
together at the relay.  This makes the signal stay 
on from when the locomotive touches the first track 
section until the caboose leaves the second track 
section. 

For those of you that are hesitant to tackle 
things with wires and electronic components, you 
can purchase a device that does everything I've 
addressed in this Tech Tip.  A company called 
Scott's Odds and Ends will sell you an MTR-12T 
for $16.95 plus shipping (usually about $7.00).

JUNE 2009 TECH TIP REPRINT 

Replacing the 145C Track Contactor   By Jim Weatherford 
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR NOW!  

EVENT:  AGTTA CHRISTMAS DINNER  

DATE:  TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1 , 2015  

TIME:   DOORS OPEN 6:00 PM / DINNER 7:00  
LOCATION:  HAND LERY TOWN & COUNTRY  HOTEL IN 

MISSION VALLEY  
SIT DOWN DINNER :  With your Choice from these two entrees:  

  Chicken Breast Piccata or Southwest Tri-Tip Grilled Marinated Steak  
 Our three course dinner also includes a Salad, Rolls & Butter, Brewed 

Coffee, Decaffeinated Coffee, Tea and Dessert  

COST:  $25 for all this fabulous food and incredible location 

BIG RAFFLE:   Donôt forget our biggest Raffle of the year will be held after Dinner. 

*** RESERVATION CUTOFF DATE ð NOVEMBER 2 3  ***  
You simply donôt want to miss our most enjoyed social gathering of the 
year so why not put your check in the mail TODAY! 

PAYMENT:  Make out your check for the Number of Persons attending X $25, payable to 

AGTTA and send it to JON EVERETT at:   

13512 SPARREN AVENUE, SAN DIEGO, CA  92129-2173 

NOTE:  Please donôt forget to include your choice of entrees for each reservation. 
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